
 
 

 
 
  
 
  

 
 
 
     
  

  

  

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to the 2024 school year! I hope this newsletter finds you well-rested and           
ready for the exciting year that lies ahead. It is with great enthusiasm that I extend a warm            
welcome to both returning families and those joining our school community for the first time.  

We are delighted to welcome Mr Dave Sexton to our school community. Mr S joins us as a new Grade                
3/4 teacher. Please join me in extending a warm welcome to Dave. We are confident that his skills and          
passion for education will enhance the learning experience for our students. 

We have had a fantastic start to the year with all our students getting back into the swing of things quickly and a          
very calm vibe around the school. The focus at the beginning of every school year is on establishing strong routines.           
Our newsletter will be published fortnightly on a Friday this year and will be posted via Seesaw. I encourage you to read      
our newsletters as they are an important communication tool between the school and home. If you are yet to be signed       
up to Seesaw, please see your classroom teacher. 

Our Foundation students got off to a wonderful start to their primary schooling - no doubt thanks to the thorough              
preparation put in by their parents over the holidays. This is a truly exciting time for these students, as well as their families. 
The Foundation students will have Wednesdays off for the first 6 weeks as they acclimatise to school life, but on those days, 
their teacher will invite the children back to complete their mandatory Literacy and Numeracy testing. Their first Wednesday 
that they will be attending school is on the 13th of March. 

All of our families were sent home with a pack this week with some permission forms that are required to be updated        
annually. Each family information pack will be slightly different, depending on your circumstances. Please take the time to 
read this document carefully with your child before signing. 

Packs may include:  

• Updating family details  

• Media Consent form 

• Digital Technologies Policy & Code of Conduct (Students will only be allocated an iPad once they have returned this         
form)  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Wellbeing Permission  

• Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund application forms (Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or 
temporary foster parents are eligible to apply).  

We are excited to invite all parents and guardians to our Meet and Greet Night on Wednesday, February 21st. Join us for a 
delightful evening filled with a BBQ, information sessions, and an opportunity for students to showcase their classrooms 
and early work. This event is a fantastic chance to meet your child's teacher, connect with other families, and get a 
firsthand look at the wonderful learning environment we've created. Please save the date and stay tuned for more 
information.  

As this is our first newsletter for the year, I have added lots of information and general reminders. Please take the time to 
read it carefully and familiarise yourself with the routines and happenings around the school. If you have any questions or 
concerns throughout the year, please don’t hesitate to speak to your child’s classroom teacher or myself at any time. My 
door is always open for you to come and chat - I am here to help and support whenever you need it. I am looking forward 
to another rewarding and successful year at Wangaratta Primary School.  

I hope you all have a fabulous weekend.  

I think we will have some exhausted teachers and students today!  

 

 

Regards, 

Jacinta  



 
 

2024 School Contributions  

Thank you to those families who have popped into the office throughout the week to pay their parent contributions. 
Wangaratta Primary School requires strong support from families through these contributions, as this financial support 
enables our school to provide a wide range of curriculum programs and maintain and develop facilities and services that 
would otherwise not be possible given the school’s limited financial resources. 

Parents and Friends Association Meeting 

We invite all parents and guardians to join us for our Parents and Friends Association Meeting on Tuesday, February 6th, 
at 7:00 PM in the staffroom. The P&F plays a crucial role in enhancing the school experience for both students and 
families. This meeting provides an excellent opportunity for you to learn more about the P&F, its initiatives, and how you 
can get involved. 

The Parents and Friends Association is an integral part of our school community, contributing to the overall well-being and 
success of our students. By joining the P&F, you become an essential part of a collaborative effort to support our school's 
goals and enrich the educational experience of our children. 

We understand the demands on your time, but the success of the P&F relies on the involvement of dedicated volunteers. 
Whether you can spare a few hours or take on a more significant role, your contribution is invaluable. Volunteering is a 
rewarding way to connect with other parents, make a positive impact on our school community, and create lasting 
memories for our children. 

Please consider attending the meeting on Tuesday and explore the various opportunities to get involved. Your support is 
vital to the success of our school, and we look forward to working together to create an exceptional learning environment 
for our students. 

Breakfast Club Volunteers 

We are seeking volunteers to support the running of our breakfast club in the mornings. If you are able to spare some 
time between 8:30am and 9:00am, please let us know at the office. Breakfast Club operates on Wednesday and Friday 
mornings. 

Uniform Reminders 

A friendly reminder to ensure that students are in full school uniform each day. Uniforms contribute to a sense of 
belonging and pride in our school community. A list of our uniforms is provided further on in this newsletter. There are 
also second-hand uniforms available at the office.  

Student Attendance and Arrival Times 

It is important that your child attends school on a daily basis to ensure the continuity of his/her learning. Time away from 
school cannot be made up by simply catching up on tasks that are missed. The explicit (specific) teaching skills along with 
the interactions & discussions with peers / teachers provide students with a rich learning experience that occurs at that 
set point in time and simply cannot be repeated at the same depth.  

If a student is absent from school for any reason, we are required to be notified. Parents / carers are required to do this 
before 9.30am on the day of the absence.  You can do this in the following way:  

• Log in to Compass and directly lodge your child’s absence  

• Phone the school directly after 8:30am of a morning.  

Students who arrive at school after 9.05am must be signed into school by the adult dropping them off at the office.  

We provide teacher supervision in the morning from 8.30 am. Students arriving prior to this time, cannot be adequately 
supervised. After school, staff will remain outside until approximately 3.30 pm. If students are still out the front, they will 
be brought into the office area until their parents come in to collect them. Staff have meetings on Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday afternoons, starting at 3:30pm, so we would ask that parents be particularly punctual on these days. We are 
very fortunate to offer before and after-school care each day. I encourage parents to utiise this service instead of dropping 
their child off at school early.  Please contact Their Care directly to register and book your child in. 

Communication With Teachers 

Seesaw is a great way to keep up to date with not only the happenings around the school, but also what your child is 
learning in the classroom. Seesaw also has the accessibility to direct message your child’s classroom teacher. If you have 
any questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to contact them. Please be mindful that teachers will only reply to your 
messages between the hours of 8:30am and 4:30pm on weekdays. Teachers will be focussed on teaching your child during 
the day, and may not get to your message until after school.  

 

 

 



 
 

Personal Goods Brought To School 

Students, staff and visitors often bring personal property to school. This can include mobile phones, toys, expensive 
stationery or sporting equipment. The Department of Education and Training does not hold insurance for personal 
property brought to schools and it will generally not pay for any loss or damage to such property. Staff and students are 
discouraged from bringing any unnecessary or valuable items to school. Toys and sporting equipment from home are also 
discouraged. If your child is bringing a mobile phone or smart watch/device to school, it MUST be left at the school office. 
This is a Department requirement.  

Lunch Orders 

Our lunch orders from Butler’s Pantry will begin on Wednesday 7th of February. Please log on to Munch Monitor, update 
your child’s class and  place their order. Instructions can be found further on in the newsletter.  

Assembly 

We will be holding our weekly assembly on Friday afternoons this year, starting at 2:50pm in the Music Room. We would 
love to see parents in attendance to celebrate the achievements of the week.  

School Photos  

School photos will be happening on Thursday the 29th of February. Please keep an eye on Compass for further information 
from MSP photography on how to order and pay. The school office does not take orders. 

Reading At Home 

Students should now be bringing home books for reading. We ask that you encourage your child to use the reading satchel 
to protect our school’s reading resources. Reading each night at home should become part of each family’s routine. Taking 
the time to read every night can greatly impact your child’s academic performance. The statistics around reading for 20 
minutes a night are staggering. For our younger students, these 20 minutes, include being read to by a parent or carer and 
discussing the story being shared. The reading journal / student diary is a great way to track your home reading progress. 
We ask that parents and students aim to read for a minimum of 200 nights for the year. In the coming weeks, we will be 
hosting parent information sessions, including one focusing on reading. This is a wonderful opportunity to find out how 
you can help your child with their home reading. 

 

 

 
 



Week / Date Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 1  

Week 2 

5/2- 9/2 
 

Parents & Friends  
Meeting7pm 

No Foundation 
students at school. 

  

Week 3 

12/2 - 16/2 
 

School Council 
Meeting 7pm 

No Foundation 
students at school. 

  

Week 4 

19/2 - 23/2 
  

Meet & Greet Night 
No Foundation 

students at school 
Downball Clinic  Hocky Clinic 

Week 5 

26/2 - 1/3 
  

No Foundation 
students at school 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  

Week 6 

4/3 - 8/3 
  

No Foundation 
students  at school 

  

Week 7 

11/3 - 15/3 
Public Holiday  

NAPLAN BEGINS for 
YR 3&5  

  

Week 8 

18/3 - 22/3 
 

 
School Council  
AGM Meeting 

7pm 
 

  
NAPLAN ENDS for  

YR 3&5  

Week 9 

25/3 - 28/3 
   

Last Day of Term 1 
2:15pm Finish 

 

      





 






